
 Friday 18 November 2022 Weekly Update 

RAPS daycare:  Reading Breakfast Club from 8-

8:45am & Homework After School Club from 

3:30pm-5:15pm 

Monday 21 Nov 

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by Yr 2 

PM: England World Cup match  

Tuesday 22 Nov 

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by Yr 3 

Wednesday 23 Nov 

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by Yrs 5 & 

6 

Thursday 24 Nov 

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by RECEP-

TION & Yr 4 

Y4’s class assembly from 9am 

Friday 25 Nov 

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by Yr 1 

Swimming for Y3G 

AM: Boys for Y5/6 football teams at the 

Beacon of Light 

 

Future dates for your diary 

 

Thursday 1st December 

Whole School photographs 

 

SEE BACK PAGE FOR OUR 

CHRISTMAS DIARY DATES 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
Head Teacher comment  Welcome to this week’s newsletter. We have enjoyed another busy week at 

school with dare I say it, the first signs of Christmas, as we begin to learn the all important Christmas pro-

duction songs which you will no doubt also hear at home! We have been busy working through planning 

for our Christmas events and are looking forward to what is always a very special (if even busier!) time in 

school. Do look out for information in the coming weeks with all of the details of these events and add the 

Christmas diary dates to your calendar which you can find this on page 3 of this week’s flyer. We are all 

hoping and looking forward to a ‘normal’ period in the run up to Christmas. On a different subject, attend-

ance has not been good in recent weeks. We know this is the time of the year for nasty viruses; the winter 

vomiting bug and flu season have both started early. Could we please just ask that you call the school 

office if you are in any doubt about sending your child into school. As a school, our attendance is moni-

tored and so we remind families that children need to be in school every day that they are well enough to 

be here. If your child is off through illness, please make sure that you let us know by 8.55am, with a com-

plete reason as to why they are not in school. If they need time off for other reasons please remember to 

complete an Absence Request Form, available from the office. We’ve also noticed that the children are 

noticeably tired coming into school at the moment. Please can we ask you to keep an eye on bedtimes; we 

know how important a good night’s sleep of at least 9 hours is, for adults too! Thank you as always for 

your support. Have a lovely weekend. With very best wishes, 

 

Miss McKinney and all of the staff at Richard Avenue Primary School 

Richard Avenue Primary School 
 

Friday Flyer  

RAPS assemblies. Kindness has been 

the theme of our collective worship 

this week with a focus on our RAPS 

value friendship. We read and found 

out about the bible story of The 

Good Samaritan and discussed what 

makes a good friend sharing exam-

ples of how we can show kindness to 

each other. This week has also been 

Anti-Bullying week which this year is 

themed around reaching out to 

counter the hurt and harm that bully-

ing causes. 

     

RAPS Assembly Stars. Last week’s super-

stars linked to the theme of Science were:   

Nursery: Maarif & Raghad 

Y1: Hana  

Y2: Grace 

Y3: Amalia  

Y4: William & Safraz 

Y5: Isobel & Tejiri 

Y6: Issa  

Well done everyone, you are all RAPS 

stars!  

 

 



Attendance of the week.  Congratulations 

to 4S who are our weekly winners.  

Weekly whole school attendance is 

89.7%  

   

England vs Iran. We were all proud of the women’s achievements as they won the 
Euros. Now it’s the turn of the men’s team in their quest for world cup glory.  As a 
previous letter explained, we are showing the England v Iran game in the school hall 
on Monday 21st November. Children are able to wear their England (or Iran) shirts/t
-shirts/jumpers etc, to school on this day. These can be worn with jeans or joggers. 
No other football team shirts please.  

A message from the Public Health 

team. Winter is quickly approaching 

and in preparation, we would like to 

encourage all parents and guardians 

of eligible children aged 2 or 3 years on 

31 August 2022 (born between 1 Sep-

tember 2018 and 31 August 2020) to 

take up the offer of a free flu nasal 

spray as soon as possible. Flu season 

has started early and we anticipate 

that there will be a significant number 

of cases. For more information about 

the flu nasal spray please visit here 

Protect your child against flu – infor-

mation for parents and carers of chil-

dren in primary school or pre-school - 

GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) and Child flu 

vaccine - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

If your child has an allergy, please 

speak to your GP or practice nurse to 

see if the flu nasal spray is suitable for 

your child. If you have any questions 

not answered in the information above 

please contact our practice nurse who 

will be happy to help. 

 

Y4’s class assembly for parents. Please 

come into school via the main entrance. 

The assembly will begin shortly after 

9am and last for approx. 20 mins. Y4 

families very welcome! 

This week is Anti-Bullying week. The 

theme is Reach Out. The Anti-Bullying 

Team and Year 6 Ambassadors have 

been trying to promote Anti-Bullying 

this week. Last Friday, we went to an 

Anti-Bullying Conference where we 

learnt in greater depth about differ-

ent scenarios of bullying 

and maintaining safe relationships. 

Back at school, we held an assembly 

on Monday to introduce the theme 

and we ran a whole school poster 

competition. This afternoon each 

class learnt more about Anti-Bullying 

and completed an activity on the 

theme Reach Out. A report from 

Mehreen and Zahraa (6C)  

Miss McMaster’s maternity cover.  
Governors are delighted to be able to 
share news of our maternity cover 
reception class teacher.  Mrs Stacey 
Graham will be joining our team in 
the spring term, as Miss McMaster 
begins her maternity leave. Mrs Gra-
ham is a very experienced teacher with 
a proven track record and we are de-
lighted with her appointment. Mrs 
Graham is also a regular supply teacher 
at Richard Avenue and will be paying 
several visits to us before the end of 
the autumn term in order to get to 
know the reception team, and we are 
very excited to get to know her. We 
extend a warm Richard Avenue wel-
come Mrs Graham. 

Traffic and parking. We are sure you have 

spotted the traffic police and who have visited 

our school in recent weeks to see first hand, the 

major issues caused by traffic at drop off and 

pick up times. Parking tickets were issued and 

several cars asked to move on in an attempt to 

improve the safety around our school for fami-

lies, and especially the children. Our local coun-

cillor, Richard Dunn, has also visited and we 

expect the MP, Julie Elliott, in the next week. 

We are determined to improve what is current-

ly a dangerous and difficult time of the day. Our 

aim is to extend the yellow lines and zig zag 

markings. We are also working with the School 

Safety Team to  identify safer parking zones 

around our school site which could include 

making the area around our school as a School 

Safe Zone so restricting access to Richard Ave-

nue at the start and end of the school day. 

These steps will all make a difference but a big-

ger difference will be made if we are all mindful 

of where and when we park, never forgetting 

that we are a school and must do all we can, 

every single moment, to protect our/your won-

derful children. We really appreciate  your sup-

port, as always.  

More about the World Cup 2022. 
Each class randomly selected 2 
teams to support at this year's 
football world cup... The class 
whose team are the eventual win-
ners will all receive a prize... Here are the 
countries for each class - :  

Nursery AM - Netherlands and Tunisia; 
Nursery PM - Morocco and Wales; RW - 
Mexico and Australia; RM - Argentina 
and Qatar; 1B - Spain and Ghana;   1S - 
England and Costa Rico; 2CW - Uruguay 
and Japan;    2H - Senegal and Croatia; 3B 
- Canada and Brazil; 3G - Equador and 
Denmark; 4G - Saudi Arabia and Bel-
gium;    4S - Portugal and Cameroon; 5W 
- Serbia and U.S.A. ; 5M - Germany and 
Poland; 6C - France and South Korea ; 6H 
- Iran and Switzerland 

It’s support your team time!  

CLASS ATTENDANCE 
% 

CLASS ATTENDANCE 
% 

NURSERY 
MORN 

90.0  3B 96.0  

NURSERY 
AFT 

 83.1 3G  93.6 

RM  95.6 4G  90.7 

RW  92.8 4S  96.5 

1B 75.7  5M  88.4 

1S  73.4 5W  91.6 

2CW  95.7 6C  89.0 

2H  90.7 6H  91.7 

BBC Children in Need Appeal.  

Many thanks for everyone’s 
wonderful support with this spe-
cial fundraiser and to our Stu-
dent Council with the support of 
Miss Bell, for taking on the role 
of ‘organising committee’.  A 
great day and lots of fun!  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters/protect-yourself-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers-of-preschool-and-primary-school-aged-children
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters/protect-yourself-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers-of-preschool-and-primary-school-aged-children
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters/protect-yourself-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers-of-preschool-and-primary-school-aged-children
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters/protect-yourself-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers-of-preschool-and-primary-school-aged-children
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/




Date Event 

29th November 16 Days of Christmas begins 

 

1st December  Turning on of the Christmas tree lights 

13th December Reception/KS1 Christmas performances @ 9.15am & 

2.15pm 

14th December Nursery Christmas performances @ 9.15am & 2.15pm   

15th December Christmas Day at Richard Avenue 

20th December KS2 Carol Service @ 9.15am  

School closes @ 2.30pm 

RAPS Christmas Diary 2022 








